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PANEL MEETING 

On 3rd March I had my progress meeting with my panel of supervisors. I gave a 15 minute               

presentation on my work so far, as well as the future studies I have planned. We then spent the next 

hour discussing my work. The panel were very positive about what I had done, and said that all their  

comments and suggestions were against a strong backdrop of work. 

The key thing to come from this meeting is that I don’t need to do all of the additional studies I had 

planned; the panel felt there is already great strength in the work I have done. They suggested that I 

focus on the studies I already have—an app review, questionnaire study, and testing ‘Here’ - with 

the potential of running a small focus group to tie up remaining loose ends. I wont be able to decide 

if I need to run the focus group until I have thoroughly analysed the data from the testing ‘Here’ 

study.  

Overall it was a great meeting, and I am so excited to press on and finished my PhD.  
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TROPHY AWARDS 

I was so pleased to be told that my society,              

Students with Disabilities, had been awarded a 

Gold Trophy Award from the Student’s Union.  

The Trophy Awards are an end-of-year award 

scheme that recognise the accomplishments 

that student groups have had in the past             

academic year, and to reward their hard work. 

As a society we had to submit evidence of how 

we had met a range of criteria—this included  

listening to society members feedback,                       

celebrating success, promoting well-being,              

being inclusive, and being sustainable.  

I am proud of this society and all that we have 

achieved this year, and am so excited about 

what the future holds.  

ABSTRACT WRITING 

I spent some time in March working on an abstract 

for my questionnaire study to submit to a                      

conference. An abstract is a short summary of your 

research which gives an overview of your study. 

When you are applying to present at a conference 

it is common practice that you first submit an                 

abstract. This is then read by the conference                

organisers who decide who they would like to                 

invite to present. This is only the second time I've 

written an abstract, but I feel like it was a massive 

improvement on my first. I won’t find out if I’ve 

been accepted to the conference for a few weeks, 

but regardless of that I feel that working on my            

abstract has helped to improve my writing.  
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DOING WHAT I LOVE  

In March I went to see ‘Once’ in concert at the              

London Palladium, starting Carrie Fletcher and Jamie 

Muscato. This combined both a show and two                    

performers who I love. 20 minutes into the                           

performance, having just sung my favourite song 

‘Falling Slowly’, the cast was ushered off the stage and 

the curtain came down. It was then announced that 

there was a technical problem. It took a very stressed 

looking sound team 20 minutes to fix the issue, but 

when the curtain came back up they re-sang ‘Falling 

Slowly’ which was amazing.  

Due to Covid we then had to cancel other fun things 

we had planned, such as a Mother’s Day dinner, but 

we will reschedule that for when everyone is better. 

COVID 

Unfortunately I tested positive for Covid for a second time, and it 

spread through the house with both my Mum and Dad also             

testing positive. Thankfully symptoms were not too severe and 

we are all on the road to feeling better. This meant that I took a 

week and a half off from my work to focus on recovering. 

SUPPORTING A PHD APPLICANT 

In March a final year undergraduate student, who I had taught when they were in their first 

year, reached out and asked to have a chat about my PhD and the application process as 

they were applying for a PhD in a similar field to mine (computer science and health care). It 

was great to speak with them and share some of the things I’ve learnt over the past three 

years, as well as see their excitement about their topic of research. They said that they felt 

much calmer after talking to me as I was able to reassure them that an interview panel just 

want to get to know you and see that you are passionate and committed to four years of            

research—they aren’t there to trip you up. I was so pleased to hear that they were successful 

in their application and will be starting their PhD in the next academic year! 


